




































HATFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL  

WORKSHOP / REGULAR MEETING  

July 17, 2013 

 

MINUTES 

 

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL: 

 

(X) John H. Weierman, President 

(   ) Kenneth V. Farrall (arrived at 8:19 PM) 

(X) John Kroesser  

(X) Bryan A. Moyer  

(   ) Lawrence G. Stevens 

 

(X) Mayor, Robert L. Kaler III   

 

The record shows that three members of Council were present at roll call, as well as, 

Mayor Robert L. Kaler, III, Borough Manager, Michael J. DeFinis, Catherine M. Harper, 

Solicitor, Timoney Knox, LLP, and Assistant Secretary Linda L. Watts.    

 

1.  APPROVAL OF MEETING AGENDA: 

 

Motion: A motion was made by Councilmember Moyer to approve 

the Agenda of July 17, 2013 with additions as amended. 

The motion was seconded by Councilmember Kroesser and 

unanimously approved with a vote of 3-0.   

 

2.  PUBLIC INPUT: President Weierman asked if there was any Public Input.  There was 

no public input.  

 

The media was present.   

 

3.  APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES:  

 

Motion to approve the Minutes of June 19
th

 , 2013Workshop / Regular Meeting minutes.                    

 

  Motion: A motion was made by Councilmember Moyer to approve  

    the Minutes of June 19
th

, 2013 Workshop / Regular   

    Meeting. The motion was seconded by Councilmember  

    Kroesser and unanimously approved with a vote of 3-0.    

 

 

4.  Clifton Larson Allen 2012 Audit Update 

 

President Weierman introduced Nancy Gunza of Clifton Larson Allen to Council. 
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Ms. Gunza reviewed the draft results summary and answered questions regarding the 

2012 audit.  Ms. Gunza informed Council the Borough would receive an unmodified 

opinion. There were no issues and the rating means that the borough Officials followed 

the accounting practices and standards that they were supposed to follow.  The Borough  

ended 2012 with a total equity of $21.7 million, a $214,000 decrease from the previous 

year. The financial statements were presented in accordance with all accounting 

standards. Ms. Gunza informed Council the decrease was created by the borough's 

increased debt payments.  

 

Manager DeFinis informed Ms. Gunza Council decided to increase its loan payments on 

money borrowed for public improvements that included streetscape work in the borough's 

core commercial district.  

 

President Weierman noted the low amount of interest the borough was earning on the 

money, in relation to the higher interest rate it was paying to borrow the funds, helped 

convince council to pay off the debts at a higher rate in 2012.  

 

Ms. Gunza informed Council the general fund totaled $73,00000; which accounted for a 

little more than a month and a half of expenses. We recommend that every community 

have enough money in that fund for three to five months of expenses, there is still some 

work to do to get there.  

 

Manager DeFinis informed Ms. Gunza the level of funding in that account is directly 

related to the overall strength of the economy. 

 

Ms. Gunza informed Council the number of audit adjustments have been reduced each 

year and there has been progress made.  

 

Manager Definis informed Ms. Gunza the annual decrease of significant audit 

adjustments shows that borough Officials take the audit seriously and thanked the efforts 

of Borough Treasurer Diane Farrall and Assistant Secretary Linda Watts.    

 

5.  REPORTS FROM STANDING COMMITTEES AND MAYOR:  

 

Public Safety:    Councilmember Moyer turned the floor over to Deputy Chief Tierney.  

 

Deputy Chief Tierney handed out the Police Statistic Breakdown report and answered 

questions.  

 

Budget, Finance and Labor:  President Weierman announced the Budget, Finance and 

Labor Committee met on July 17, 2013 and are already discussing the 2014 budget 

schedule. 

 

Recycling:  Mayor Kaler, III, announced he attended the Montgomery County Recycling 

Committee meeting on July 16, 2013. The Committee is working on a recycling app to go 
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to for recycling information. The next recycling meeting is scheduled for September 9, 

2013.  

 

Mayor Kaler, III, informed Council that the Moving Wall was one of the top five things 

ever to take place in the Hatfield area and it was a great success.  Everyone was 

impressed with the number of volunteers and the Legion thanked the borough for their 

participation. This is something we can be very proud of. Mayor Kaler commended the 

local Police for their time and efforts. 

 

President Weierman thanked Mayor Kaler for all his hard work with the Moving Wall.         

 

6. MANAGER'S REPORT: Manager DeFinis made the following announcements.  

 On July 3
rd

 I conducted an Emergency Response / First responders review with all 

key personnel.  The focus of the meeting was to review past emergencies to better 

prepare for future events.  

 Guy DiPrinzio Contractor has completed the sidewalk replacement work 

identified as the Boroughs responsibility.  Several properties identified for repair 

will have to be done by the Borough and bill the property owners.   

 Public Works Director Fred Leister is collecting quotes for Handicap ramp 

replacement in future roadwork areas.  

 Engineer Mark Mattucci is working on the Permit for 2013 Stream clearing 

project. We look to have this project completed by the end of August.  

 The Borough News magazine has several articles of interest. One is on the 

importance of encouraging and supporting small business in your community. 

Another article recognizes bicycle friendly states, and Pennsylvania is listed in the 

top 15. Get Outdoors PA partners in promoting healthy outdoor recreation.  

 Progress continues with the alternative power feed from PPL to the Borough, as 

well as developing a Mutual Aid Understanding with PPL.  

 Jaime Snyder is working on Harvest Day, stay tuned for future updates. Jaime is 

finishing up the Summer Newsletter; a draft should be distributed soon.  

 Now that the summer is half over Treasurer Diane Farrall and I started working 

on the 2014 budget as well a 5 year budget projection. Our goal is to have a draft 

ready for the Borough Retreat in September.  

 Assistant Borough Secretary Linda Watts has been working on special projects 

including a review of insurance coverage's.    

 

7.  NEW BUSINESS: 

 

 A.  WoodBurners Eggfest Request.  

 

Manager DeFinis informed Council WoodBurners has requested the use of the Memorial 

Park for a WNPV ticket giveaway on July 10, 2013 from 11 AM to 1 PM and the 

EggFest on September 7, 2013 from 8 AM to 4 PM. WoodBurner's will supply the 

Borough with a copy of their insurance coverage.   
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8. OLD BUSINESS: President Weierman and Manager DeFinis reviewed the following 

reports.  

      A. REPORTS AND CORRESPONDENCE: 

      Monthly Investment Report 

      Monthly EIT Report 

      Police Department Report 

      Fire Department Report 

      Public Works Department Report 

      Engineering Report 

      Fire Safety Inspection Report       

 

9.  ACTION ITEMS: 

A.  Motion to Approve Woodburners request to hold their annual Eggfest event 

September 7, 2013.  

 

  Motion:  A motion was made by Councilmember Moyer to  

     approve WoodBurners requested use of Memorial  

     Park for a WNPV ticket giveaway on July 10, 2013  

     from 11 AM to 1 PM and the EggFest on September 

     7, 2012 from 8 AM to 4 PM. The motion was  

     seconded by Councilmember Kroesser and   

     unanimously approved with a vote of 3-0.   

 

B.  Application For Payment No. 2 (Final) submitted by Floyd G. Hersh, Inc., for 

Contract HAT-13-1, in the amount of $6,981.56.  

 

Manager DeFinis updated Council on the request for payment.  

 

President Weierman informed Council the Bursich letter  for payment request No. 2 is 

attached.  

 

  Motion:  A motion  was made by Councilmember Moyer to  

     approve Payment No. 2 (Final) submitted by Floyd  

     G. Hersh, Inc., for Contract HAT-13-1 in the  

     amount of $6,981.56.  The motion was seconded by  

     Councilmember Kroesser.  

 

President Weierman asked if there were any comments or questions. There were no 

comments or questions.    

 

     The motion was unanimously approved with a vote  

     of 3-0.  

 

10.  Motion to Approve Payment of the Bills:  President Weierman and Manager DeFinis 

reviewed an answered questions regarding the Bill List.    
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    Motion:  A motion was made by Councilmember   

     Moyer to Approve Payment of the Bills.  The  

     motion was seconded by Councilmember   

     Kroesser and approved with a vote 3-0    

              

11. MOTION to ADJOURN: 

 

  Motion:  A motion was made by Councilmember   

     Moyer to adjourn the Meeting of July 17, 2013.  

     The motion was seconded by Councilmember  

     Kroesser and unanimously approved with a vote of  

     3-0. The Meeting Adjourned at 8:25 PM.  

 

EXECUTIVE SESSION: Litigation and Personnel 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

Linda L. Watts, Assistant Secretary 






























































































































